
MCCGJA DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, February 1, 2022
10:30 a.m. (via Zoom)

· The meeting was called to order at 10:36 a.m.

· Participants:  Larry Bauer, Bruce Bartel, Dave Bonfilio, Tom Borden, Janeko Bower, Laure Effel (exited 11:05), Kevin Hagerty, Penny Moreci, Nadine Muller, Jack Nixon, Sally Pennypacker and Brant Miller (2010-11).  

· The Minutes of January 4, 2022 will be forwarded to Nadine for distribution.  Approval will be requested at the March 1, 2022 meeting.

· Treasurer’s report: – Kevin Hagerty.  The Chapter’s current balance is $10,028.67.  A reminder:  $5,000 County (reimbursement) funds remain available until the end of June.  If we don’t “use it” we’ll “lose it.” 

· Committee Updates:
Social – Steve Barlow:		Absent, no report.

Membership – Nadine Muller:	Total membership at 125including 71 life members.  Twelve, who have received several requests for dues will be removed from the membership list for non-payment.  

Website – Janeko Bower:	As always, Janeko welcomes input for our website.  She has been working with David in assuming responsibilities for the Outreach committee.     
   
Outreach – Larry Bauer:		David and Janeko have been working with Larry to launch Outreach activities.  Janeko reported outdoor presentations may take place.  Speakers will be required… help!  
The opportunity for free advertising in the IJ, as a result of being a non-profit, have been rejected repeatedly as the IJ mistakenly considers the MCCGJA to be a government organization.  
Larry reported that approval of our application for a booth at the Farmers’ Market is pending.  
Diversity efforts are ongoing, with assistance from Marin County employees.  
Jack added that visual presentations are beneficial, and that a Power Point is still available.  
Larry proposed a “lottery” for recruitment with $500 and $250 possible incentives.  That possibility was questioned since the association is a 501(c)3.  
Tom suggested that every member network… talk to a friend.  He also questioned why unselected alternates could not be automatically approved for service into the next year.  Larry will follow up with Heather on this great idea. 
  





Training – Dave Bonfilio:	Dave suggested more technology be introduced into training.  He will be attending a plenary meeting of the current jury to request input from their training experience.

Selection -  Tom Borden:	Tom is currently working on putting the committee together and hoping to get a few new people.  Minor training will be available.  “We need help.”  This will be Tom’s last year as Committee Chairman and he is looking for a co-Chair at this time.  
   
Implementation Review:	Currently dormant (as reported by Larry).



· Member Comments: 
Nadine wishes to step down as Chair of the Membership Committee.  Perhaps a current juror will be interested in stepping into her shoes. 

Larry reported we still need to attract active members for the MCCGJA.  Jack will call the past 19 jurors.  Nadine suggested that the necessity of Zoom meetings, instead of in-person, has hurt us.
 
Please think about nominating/transitioning committee members/Chairs.  Three Chairs are vacating:  Penny, Outreach; Tom, Selection; and Nadine, Membership.  


[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.
· Next meeting:	March 1, 2022
10:30 a.m. 
Via ZOOM

Respectfully submitted,
Penny Moreci

